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Local Government Association
APOLOGIES

Apologies for absence were received from Leonie Malvo (Barking & Dagenham), Shereen Moussa (Brent), Pete Gaskin (Wandsworth), Anita Jermyn (LGA), Selena Lansley (London Councils).
1.   MINUTES FROM PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the meeting held on 7 November 2012 were agreed and noted.  

2.   MATTERS ARISING

2.1 GLPC Job Evaluation Scheme – The issue regarding Academies needing a licence in order for the LA to carry out job evaluations seems to have died down. 
Louise Howard from Havering mentioned that they were running GLPC Job Evaluation training on 7 & 8 March 2013.  Louise will send details to the network via Debbie Williams.
2.2 Borough items – Newham Partnership working.  Mark Nelson (MN) reported that he had been to see the new set up at Newham.
Andy Inett (AI) explained to the network about developments to the changes that were happening in Hammersmith and the tri-borough set up.

There was general discussion about schools converting to academies and whether they were still buying council traded services and the competition from other HR Providers.
3. LOCAL GOVERNMENT ASSOCIATION UPDATE (Anita Jermyn)
Anita Jermyn sent her apologies.  Attached is the LGA briefing paper (see Appendix 1) that was handed out at the meeting.  MN then took the network meeting through Anita’s briefing paper.
MN suggested that it might be useful to share information on what other LA’s were doing regarding the STRB’s 21st report.  MN will speak to Debbie Williams (DW) as to how we can do this.  ACTION MN.
There was general discussion about the industrial action.  It was agreed that the action was still relatively low key.  No-one knew of any school where it had deducted pay, as a result of the industrial action.
Bob Charlton (BC) from the Schools HR co-operative, Hillingdon, agreed to send out to the network what Hillingdon did on this.

Mark Nelson said he would feed back comments to Anita.  ACTION MN.
4. LONDON COUNCILS REGIONAL UPDATE  (Selena Lansley)
Selena Lansley sent her apologies.  Attached is the London Councils update (see Appendix 2) from Selena that was handed out at the meeting.
5.
SUMMARY OF REQUESTS FROM INDIVIDUAL AUTHORITIES FOR INFORMATION
As MN mentioned earlier, he will speak to DW about setting something up where members of the network would be able to share information on specific items.  ACTION MN.
6. BOROUGH ITEMS
Question

TU Facililty time de-delegation and traded service/SLA issue (Havering).  
Louise Howard from Havering wanted to know what other LAs have done regarding this.
Response

MN reported that Ealing had written to Academies  asking them if they would be prepared to contribute towards the TU facility funding budget.  MN agreed to send a copy of this letter to the Network.  ACTION MN.
BC (Hillingdon) explained what they had done in Hillingdon and he agreed to send to the network their spreadsheet they used to calculate the amounts of the funding.

Question
Teachers Pay recommendations, (Ealing).
Response

This was covered under the LGA update. 
Question

Impact of Industrial Action by Teaching Unions (Ealing).
Response

This was covered under the LGA update.
Question

New Disclosure and Barring Service (DBS) (Ealing).

Response

MN reported that the service is now up and running.  MN still has an outstanding query/issue with the DBS, with regard to migrating over the existing workforce and the on-line update service.  He is still waiting to hear back from them.

MN to send round the ‘Decision-Tree’ (which the NHS use) to the network.  ACTION MN.
Question

Proposal from Guardian Jobs for London Councils (Network Chair).

Response

MN had been approached by Ben Warren from The Guardian regarding Schools Recruitment with Guardian Jobs.  Copies of The Guardian’s proposal were handed round.
BC (Hillingdon) reported that they had used The Guardian for unlimited advertising and it had not been very successful.  They were now piloting school specific job advertising with The Guardian to see if results improved.  BC said he would feedback to the Network on how the pilot goes.

There was general discussion about this.  Some LAs do not have the mechanism to pay the £5K upfront and then re-coup the money back from the individual schools.

Julie Chow (Wandsworth) explained how they had been using The Guardian for about a year and it had been successful especially for support staff.  They offer this service to schools separate from their SLA and then charge out to schools and this process works well.

MN said he would feed these comments back to Ben.  If anyone wants to contact Ben direct, his number is 0203 353 2139.

7. ANY OTHER BUSINESS

A number of queries were raised by colleagues.

8. DATE OF NEXT MEETING

Thursday 6 June 2013 (10am to 12.30pm).
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APPENDIX 1

London Education HR Network

7 February 2013

LGA Briefing Paper

1. STRB reports

21st Report

Remit 21/2/12 asked the Review Body to report on:

· How the pay framework for teachers should best be made more market facing in local areas

· How the pay scales, including the main and upper pay scales, should be reformed to effectively link pay and performance, including arrangements for progression

· What other reforms should be made to teachers’ pay and conditions in order to raise the status of the profession and best support the recruitment and retention of high quality teachers in all schools

Written evidence 20th April; oral evidence 22nd June; report published 5th Dec; consultation deadline 4th Jan 2013 (NEOST response emailed to LAs 7th January).

Recommendations:

· Retention of broad based national framework including: 4 pay bands, main scale and upper pay scale

· Differentiated pay progression

· Linked to annual appraisal

· Against single set of teaching standards + individual objectives

· Abolition of mandatory pay points within the pay scales to enable individual pay decisions…

· ….but retaining pay points for reference only in the main pay scale to guide career expectations for new entrants

· Replacement of “unnecessarily detailed” threshold test for movement from mainscale to upper pay scale

· Local flexibility for schools to create posts paying salaries above UPS to enable best teachers to stay in classroom

· Freedom to pay fixed-term TLR payments for time-limited projects

· Abolition of requirement for R&R payments to be limited to 3 years

· Unqualified teachers: differential performance-based progression within a range
· ASTs and ETs: abolition of pay ranges; abolition of AST and ET professional standards
· No obligation to match existing salary when moving between schools (posts?) 
NB no clarification on this at time of writing.
· Based on the recommendations, DfE to prepare much simpler STPCD for Sept 2013

· Reinforcement of responsibility of HTs to manage staff and resources and GBs to hold school leaders to account for managing and rewarding the performance of teachers

· DfE to develop a toolkit for schools

The STRB has taken the unprecedented step of producing a note setting out what schools need to do to implement the recommendations in its 21st report. LGA emailed the note to local authorities on 28 January. It was produced to help stakeholders understand and communicate the implications of the STRB’s recommendations. Exactly how these recommendations will be translated into the wording of the 2013 School Teachers’ Pay and Conditions Document is for the DfE to determine.

Secretary of State’s response

Accepted all recommendations and said:

“I regard these recommendations as providing the framework to move towards a more flexible and simpler system, where the emphasis is on pay progression related to performance and greater autonomy for schools in deciding how to reward their teachers. I particularly support the aim of enabling the best teachers to be promoted more quickly than is currently the case and rewarded accordingly”.

Indicates a clear Government intention that this is the first stage of reform of the school teachers’ statutory pay and conditions framework.

NEOST view

Supports: 

· Continuity and relative certainty of retaining a broad national pay framework of four pay scales differentiated by four geographical areas

· Greater link between pay and performance

· Simplification of the current, overly-complex Threshold process

· Freedom to pay fixed-term TLRs, enabling career development and succession planning

Has concerns about:

· Degree of discretion on pay progression is greater than anticipated. Do heads and governors have the capability and capacity to apply appraisal processes rigorous enough to make fair and transparent decisions?

· Equal pay claims – within but particularly across schools in same LA area

· Time and cost to develop payroll systems set up to pay against standard pay scales

· Need for suitable criteria for determining a UPS role. How is it different to that of a mainscale role or one that attracts a TLR payment?

What next?

· DfE officials have just asked to meet with NEOST and other statutory consultees to assist them in their thinking as to how the STPCD should be worded. The meeting is on 7th February.
· DfE intention to consult shortly on a draft 2013 STPCD, with a  view to making it available early in summer term 2013 to allow stakeholders to prepare prior to 1 September publication.

· 1 September is set, other deadlines can slip….

22nd Report

STRB to make recommendations on:

· What adjustments should be made to the salary scales for classroom teachers and unqualified teachers to reflect the average 1% pay award for public sector workers;

· How the average 1% pay award should apply to the leadership group pay scales; and

· How the average 1% pay award should apply to teacher allowances

· STRB’s recommendations to be submitted to Secretary of State by 31 May 2013

· STRB seeking evidence from consultees by 20 February. 

· NEOST Secretariat seeking LA views. NEOST meeting 12th February to consider draft response.

· To be implemented in STPCD from 1 September along with changes arising from 21st Report.

2.  Industrial action

Members of the NASUWT and NUT are continuing their campaign of continuous industrial action short of a strike. The action is on the basis of:

· “workload pressures: damaging teachers’ health and threatening educational standards; 

· pensions: imposing unfair contribution increases and changes to pension ages; 

· pay: continuing the pay freeze and proposing local pay and further performance related pay; 

· conditions: attacking national terms and conditions of service, including through the academisation of schools; 

· inspections: creating workload and stress through punitive and frequent inspections; and 

· job security: increasing job losses through funding cuts and curriculum reforms.”

LGA advice has been sent to local authorities and placed on our website (http://www.lge.gov.uk/lge/core/page.do?pageId=119275)

The Department for Education has issued its own advice on the action, which can be found on its website (http://www.education.gov.uk/aboutdfe/advice/f00218425/nut-nasuwt-ind-action). The first advice document was issued on 12th December. This was followed up by additional advice, which takes the form of case studies, in January. The LGA informed local authorities of the advice.

The DfE web page above includes the following text:

“Legal advice service
From week commencing 25 February 2013, a new legal advice service will be available to employers considering making pay deductions from teachers participating in the NUT/NASUWT industrial action. The service will be provided by a firm of solicitors, and will be available to schools at cost-effective rates.”

LGA will seek clarity from the DfE about whether this service can be accessed by LAs and how the DfE perceives that it will impact on the relationship between schools and authorities where the authority is the employer.

3. Teachers’ Pensions Scheme (TPS)

Tiered Contributions

On 31 January 2013 the DfE published their response to the TPS consultation exercise on the contribution increases that will apply in the financial year 2013-14; and the removal of provisions covering scheme valuations and ‘cap and share’ arrangements.  The document can be found on the DfE website

http://education.gov.uk/schools/careers/payandpensions/pensions/a00221031/tps-response-consult-contr-incr
The employee contribution rates for 2013-14 will be as follows:

	Pensionable annual earnings in relevant year (£) 
	Contribution Rate 
in 2013-14 
	Increase 
(against 
2012-13) 

	Lower 
	Upper 
	Tier % 
	Tier % 

	Below 
	£14,999 
	6.4% 
	0.0% 

	£15,000 
	£25,999 
	7.0% 
	0.0% 

	£26,000 
	£31,999 
	7.9% 
	0.6% 

	£32,000 
	£39,999 
	8.8% 
	1.2% 

	£40,000 
	£44,999 
	9.2% 
	1.2% 

	£45,000 
	£74,999 
	10.1% 
	2.1% 

	£75,000 
	£99,999 
	10.6% 
	2.2% 

	£100,000 
	£150,999 
	11.2% 
	2.4% 


A new tier of £40k to £45k has been introduced to address concerns that the previous tier 6 was too broad and also an anomaly created by tax relief which meant that teachers in the £40-£45k income bracket faced a greater impact on their take home pay than those on £45k-£55k.

The DfE has taken on board local authorities’ concerns regarding the administration of the tiered contributions and the amount of manual intervention that has been necessary to calculate the contributions for mid-month adjustments to pay and arrears of contributions.  From April, the member contribution rate will be based on the new FTE salary and that is to be applied to all the member’s salary paid in that month, including arrears. TP has produced a new factsheet for employers to explain the changes; this can be found on their website

https://www.teacherspensions.co.uk/employers/training-and-resources/tiered-contributions/~/media/Files/Documents/Employers/Tiered%20Contributions/Employer%20Bulletin%20TC%202013%20(5).ashx
Reform of the Teachers’ Pension Scheme 

The DfE has been holding monthly meetings with key stakeholders to discuss the technical detail of the TPS scheme design from 2015 as set out in the Proposed Final Agreement for the TPS.  The DfE will be issuing a consultation on the 2015 scheme design in May and a second consultation on the draft regulations in the autumn.

Auto enrolment seminars February

The LGA is holding four half day auto enrolment seminars in February 2013. We have secured speakers from the Pensions Regulator and Teachers’ Pensions.  The London event is nearly full however we still have places at the three other events.  To book a place click on the following links

6 February 2013, Newcastle
12 February 2013, London
14 February 2013, Bristol
28 February 2013, Warrington
LGA

4 February 2013
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PURPOSE

This update provides a tailored brief round up of news for network members on pay and other negotiating reforms for 2013, London Living Wage, Public Health transition and Universal Credit along with a list of London workforce improvement projects and a top read. Please contact Selena Lansley if you wish to discuss this further.
.
1.
NJC PREPERATIONS FOR NEGOTIATIONS 2013/4
· Unions claim was submitted on 16th October 2012 asking for a ‘Substantial flat rate increase across the board increase’ as a step towards the long term objective of achieving the living wage as the bottom NJC spinal column point.  Reference was also made to the ‘squeezed middle professional and technical managers’.

· The Employers response linked any appropriate pay increase to changes in T&C’s- referring to car mileage rates (HMRC), sickness schemes (reduce benefit), Arbitration clause (refer matters of dispute) and part 3 of the national agreement (get rid of it)

· In December the unions indicated that they could not contemplate any reform for the amount of any potential pay offer that the employers might make in the current climate.  NJC Employers’ Side is currently taking wider political soundings  before deciding their next move in discussions with the unions. It is fair to say that although a slight majority of London boroughs would support a pay offer of no more than 1% of the pay bill a significant number of boroughs indicated that some reform would need to be agreed for any offer to be made.  This view was not replicated across the majority of the other regions, with a view being reflected that some, albeit small pay offer, did need to be made to avoid a fourth year of no national offer being made.  Further political meetings are being held with a meeting of the full NJC scheduled for 21st February 2013 when it is expected that the Employers’ side will provide their response at the meeting.
2.
LONDON LIVING WAGE

· On the 5th November the increased LLW was set at £8.55p an hour (25p/3% increase from 2011 rate) with the UK Living Wage at £7.45p an hour (also a 25p increase).

· There has been increasing interest amongst councils in England around the Living Wage agenda in recent months which may be connected to the unions stated longer term ambition of making a Living Wage (National Living Wage 2012 £7.45p an hour) the lowest point in the NJC pay spines.

· As you know the unions have since 2011 been requesting that the GLPC pay spines be adjusted to ensure that employees covered are not paid less that the LLW.

· It has been the consistent view of the GLPC Employers’ side that this issue should be considered at a local level.

· It has been agreed to gather and share with the unions the estimate on the numbers of directly employed workers that are paid below the LLW, where boroughs have no plans to implement the new hourly rate of £8.55p. 

· Seven London boroughs were recognised as accredited Living Wage employers recognised during the November 2012 Living Wage Week: London boroughs of Camden, Ealing, Hounslow, Islington, Lambeth, Lewisham and Southwark. 

· Listed as ‘In the process of accreditation’ included: London boroughs of Enfield, Haringey and Tower Hamlets.

3.
LONDON WORKFORCE IMPROVEMENT PROJECTS

· HR Metrics service – provided by Haringey.  Human Capital Metrics survey –pdf reports developed and despatched in December 2012 as a new means of sending out the survey results. These are tailor-made, one for each council setting out their performance against each indicator and benchmarking it against the other boroughs.  Light touch audit currently being undertaken with summary outcomes to be presented at the next meeting on 8th March.
· Epaycheck –national online benchmarking service expected to be launched for participating boroughs in February 2013 once participating boroughs have signed an SLA.  London Councils have agreed to be the regional partner body with Haringey acting as the regional administrators.  Training is currently being arranged for 4 – 8th February 2013.

· London internal job seekers – 20 London boroughs have signed a 1 year contract for implementation of the new system that will support participating London boroughs to share any job vacancies with ‘at risk’ employees.  Implementation and update discussion scheduled at HHR meeting.

· CELC sponsored London Executive leadership development review  -  Jo Meagher (Greenwich) is leading a short focused review (working with the borough OD leads and the CELC Co-ordinator) to create a short paper that shares some of the good practice in London and identifies any collaborative action that would benefit the identification and development of London local government’s future executive leaders. 
4.
RECOMMENDED TOP READ 

Recommended by Peter Reilly (IES), as useful background reading in relation to the development of HR service delivery models as although published in 2007 many of the messages are still very relevant today.
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